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Minutes of the Meeting of the Patient Participation Group

Held on Wednesday 29th April at the Tickhill Surgery
Present:-                                            Apologies        

Mrs M Barnes                                    Mrs P Birchall
Mr L Batty



       Mrs J Hilling

Mrs J Barton


       Mrs J Hart                                         

Mr J Bergin                                        Mr R Gardner                                   

Mrs H Burke

Mrs N Carr

Mrs J Dodd

Mrs K Ripley              
Mr G Tissington

Mrs M Totty

Mr R Totty      



Mrs J Tissington   Dr I Saunders
1. Welcome by the chair.  Norma welcomed everyone to the meeting and accepted apologies from those listed above
2. Minutes from the meeting held on March 25th 2015 at Tickhill Surgery   
Norma asked if the proposal to open Tickhill surgery at 8am on Mondays had been implemented. Julie said not yet but it would happen although there was no start date planned. Norma also checked if the Prime Minister’s Challenge Fund bid had been successful. Dr Saunders explained that unfortunately it had not and therefore there would be no extra money available. Norma highlighted that as Russell had asked the committee to encourage patients to use the Friends and Family questionnaires, it seemed appropriate to lead by example and ensure we completed one. She reminded everyone that this could also be done on line. It was agreed that we would spread the word at events. The minutes of the previous meeting were proposed as a true record by Judith Barton, seconded by Helen Burke and agreed unanimously.
3. Practice Update. Julie said Mary’s suggestion to display the monthly “Did Not Attend” figures on the message board had been implemented. She also highlighted that the figure for DNAs had dropped in April to 170 as opposed to March’s 203. Raising awareness of these numbers has shocked many patients. Since the process of “on line” booking has been reintroduced there has been a misconception among patients that these are additional appointments. Julie pointed out this is not the case. It is an optional method of booking aimed at working age patients who leave for work before the surgery opens. It was also pointed out that on line registry won’t accept patients under the age of 16. Norma asked if it was working age patients who were using on line booking. Although this is not monitored Dr Saunders said that it was the case with the patients he had seen who’d used the system. Julie pointed out there had been an increase in on line cancellations most of them being on the day of the appointment. Dr Saunders confirmed that this was why the on line appointments had previously been withdrawn. Mary asked if we could put something in the magazine articles reminding patients to cancel appointments they are unable to attend.
4. Feedback to the Practice. Stan raised the issue of a patient who had been in hospital and told to see their GP within a week but was unable to get an appointment. Dr Saunders explained that as well as telling patients to see their GP hospitals send a letter to the doctor updating them on the situation and any required follow up actions. The doctor will then contact the patient if appropriate. He also pointed out that there was now no need to worry about needing specific dates on a sick note. Helen asked if hospitals say they will contact a GP regarding X-rays is it then the doctor’s responsibility to contact the patient. Dr Saunders replied that GPs will only contact the patient if there is a problem. It is the same process with blood tests. He confirmed that as the majority of results will be back within a week the best thing is for the patient to ring the surgery to find out if they’re back. Julie emphasised that if there is a need for patients to be contacted urgently this will be done as soon as possible. Judith provided an example of a lack of communication between a consultant and the surgery. This resulted in the patient having to check each day over a 3 day period if the prescription was ready. When it was ready it was incorrect.  
5. Treasurer’s Report.  Print outs of the statement of accounts were       distributed in Jane’s absence with a credit balance of £512.31
6. Update on Wadworth Event. Robert has arranged for the flyers to be distributed, an advert to be placed in the Parish magazine and he has an appointment with the free press. He’s booked the room from 9am and will arrange for A3 posters to be displayed outside the Hall on the day. Heather will not be able to attend neither will Jo Liversidge. However Chloe from the Alzheimer’s Society will be coming and Judith will be there as our Dementia Champion. Also Sarah Gleadall a community mental health nurse will be attending.  Jan will be promoting the wider group. Marj, Robert, Jen, and Geoff, will be organising refreshments. Norma will definitely be there. Both Stan and Les will come if possible. Norma explained she had attended a meeting with Angie Smart, the Services Manager, from Hallcross Medical Services Limited. This is the company who has been awarded the contract to provide health checks for the 40 to 74 age group previously done by Quintiles. In future the service will be delivered via GP surgeries and nurses provided by HMSL for events will no longer be free. The charge will be 100 pounds but on this occasion they have agreed to provide checks for all ages. Norma asked if we still wanted them to attend the Wadworth event pointing out that none of our Practice nurses are available to come. Also to date we have not spent any of this year’s budget allocation. After a lengthy discussion Robert put forward a proposal that as we have already advertised health checks we need to honour our commitment and use HMSL’s service this time. This was carried unanimously. However we need to discuss the impact on future events.  
7. PPG Action Plan 2015/16. At the last meeting Norma proposed three priority areas for the plan. These being to encourage Dementia friendly communities in Tickhill, Harworth and Wadworth. Continue to review appointments with the surgery in particular DNAs. Encouraging patients to take responsibility for their own health and access other services within the NHS. Norma agreed to produce a plan for the next meeting. Norma also suggested aligning the PPG  year with the financial year to run March to April. The committee were asked to consider this and bring back to the next meeting. Norma checked if we wanted to attend the Tickhill Gala this year. Stan voiced the opinion that as this is one of the major events in Tickhill we should definitely have a presence. Norma will book a stall.                                                                          AOB. Julie informed the committee that the dates for this year’s flu clinics were 3rd October at Tickhill and 9th October at the Colliery. Stan asked for PPG attendance at both the flu clinics and Tickhill Gala to be included in the June agenda. Norma has been in contact with Deborah Cash the Chairperson of Doncaster live at Home scheme. This organisation would like to establish links with the Practice to enable them to identify vulnerable people who require support to continue living in their own home. Julie thought the ideal contact would be Heather as this would link in with her current role and agreed to pass on Deborah’s contact details.   
Next meeting :-

Wednesday 3rd June 2015 at 6.15pm at the Colliery Surgery
